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Term 3, Week 1 14 July 2021 

Week Date Event Time 

2 Monday 19 July 2021 PSSA Touch Football Morning 

Up Coming Events 

Website: www.telegrappt-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Facebook: facebook.com/@TelegraphPointPS 

http://www.telegrappt-p.schools.nsw.edu.au


It is with great joy that I welcome back our students, families and staff for Term 3, 2021. While it was a 

quiet break for much of our community, I trust this has been a well-deserved opportunity for rest and reju-

venation. I have watched the COVID-19 situation escalate in the Greater Sydney region over the holiday 

period. As a staff our thoughts are with our colleagues in Sydney who are not able to welcome their school 

community back on-site, instead launching into remote learning for the second time. We will do all that is 

in our power to continue normal operations, and we ask for your support in adhering to new guidelines 

and restrictions, as outlined below. 

Updated COVID-19 Guidelines for schools outside of Greater Sydney 

All students are expected to be at school unless they have even the mildest of COVID-19 symptoms. Stu-

dents and staff should reduce traveling to geographical areas with higher levels of COVID-19 restrictions 

in place. 

Students should not attend school if unwell, even with mild symptoms of COVID-19. Any person with any 

COVID-19 symptoms will be sent home and should not return until they have received a negative test re-

sult and are symptom-free. In circumstances where children have other medical reasons for recurrent 

symptoms a letter from their GP is sufficient to negate the requirement for a negative test. 

Anyone who is unwell with COVID-19 symptoms is strongly encouraged to get tested and self-isolate until 

a negative result is received. Find your local testing clinics. 

Unfortunately some of our planned events over the next few weeks are being postponed, rescheduled or 

altered in order to comply with the restrictions introduced by the NSW state government. As the situation 

evolves and changes, so too will our response. Please keep an eye out for emails and notes from the 

school in regard to activities your child may be involved with. 

Although we have experienced natural disasters and pandemics in the recent past, there continues to be 

a range of competing priorities facing our school and our staff, including the imminent commencement of 

building on our school site to refurbish classrooms damaged by the flood. For this reason, Anna Hoelzl 

(Assistant Principal) will continue to support me in school operations and Teigan King will teach 3H Mon-

day-Friday for the duration of Term 3. 

Masks and face coverings  

Although face coverings are not currently mandated on NSW school sites, some staff may choose to wear 

face coverings while at school. Masks are mandatory on public transport.  

Visitors  

Non-essential visitors are not permitted in schools. Parents and carers must follow their school’s advice 

regarding changes to drop off and pick up. 

Parents should maintain physical distancing by avoiding gathering outside of school gates and remain out-
side of school grounds. 

  

Principals Report 

“Without a struggle, there can be no progress.”  

- Frederick Douglass  



HVCS Staff Development Day 

On Monday, all staff from Hastings Valley Community Schools were privileged to attend professional 

learning with esteemed presenters, Dr Adam Fraser and Dr Michael Carr-Gregg. This professional learn-

ing was originally planned as face-to-face learning, with a community session for families with Dr Michael 

Carr-Gregg. Due to the updated COVID-19 restrictions, alternative arrangements for online professional 

learning enabled our staff to benefit from hearing these speakers in a different format. Dr Adam Fraser 

spoke about the benefits of struggling to achieve goals, for both children and adults. Indeed it is this strug-

gle that supports overall feelings of happiness, not reaching the goal itself. Dr Michael Carr-Gregg spoke 

about developing resilience and how to support wellbeing in our students and communities. While the 

community presentation scheduled for Monday evening had to be postponed, we eagerly anticipate re-

scheduling this session when restrictions ease. Dr Carr-Gregg has a wealth of knowledge that would be 

beneficial for all members of our school community to hear. 

Education Week 

With recently reintroduced COVID-19 restrictions and guidelines, Education Week will again look different 

this year. While we are unable to invite our community into our classrooms, with the aid of technology we 

can certainly bring our classrooms to you and celebrate the wonderful work our students do at Telegraph 

Point Public School with the support of their dedicated classroom teachers. 

NAIDOC Week 

The theme for 2021 NAIDOC Week is ‘Heal Country, Heal Our Nation’ and Australia acknowledged NAI-

DOC Week during the school holidays from 4-11 July. The theme this year calls for stronger measures to 

recognise, protect and maintain all aspects of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander culture and heritage. 

“Country is inherent to our identity. It sustains our lives in every aspect - spiritually, physically, emotionally, 

socially, and culturally. It is more than a place. When we talk about Country it is spoken of like a person. 

Country is family, kin, law, lore, ceremony, traditions, and language. For Aboriginal and Torres Strait Is-

lander peoples it has been this way since the dawn of time. Through our languages and songs, we speak 

to Country; through our ceremonies and traditions we sing to - and celebrate Country – and Country speak 

to us.” 

Our students will participate in NAIDOC activities as organised by their classroom teacher in Week 3, 

alongside Education Week. 

Bronze Awards & Silver Awards 

K-6 students have now been awarded their Term 1 Bronze Awards for outstanding behaviour in the class-

room and the playground. One of the perks of my role as Principal is to acknowledge exceptional stu-

dents, and although these certificates have been delayed it was wonderful to see how proud the students 

were to be recognised for consistently being safe, respectful and doing their personal best. We will distrib-

ute Term 2 Silver Awards for outstanding behaviour in the classroom and playground in the next few 

weeks. This will also be an opportunity for students who missed out on a Bronze Award in Term 1 to 

achieve this level. As we project forward into Term 3, students are working towards their Gold Awards, 

which will be distributed at the end of the term to students who uphold our school values of safe, respect-

ful and personal best. 

Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 

The Year 1 Phonics Screening Check is a short assessment that tells teachers how students are pro-
gressing in phonics. The Check takes 5-7 minutes and is carried out by the classroom teacher with each 
student individually. Teachers analyse the results and, if necessary, plan for any additional support that 
students might require by targeted teaching aligned with NSW English syllabus outcomes.  

The Check complements existing strategies to identify students' progress in developing foundational litera-
cy skills. The Year 1 Phonics Screening Check assesses how students blend sounds together to read a 
word. Student responses are mapped to indicators from the National Literacy Learning Progression.  



All Year 1 students in NSW department schools will be required to complete the mandatory Year 1 Phon-

ics Screening Check from 2021. The assessment window for 2021 is Term 3, Weeks 4-6. 

2022 Kindergarten enrolments 

We are accepting enrolments for Kindergarten in 2022. Please read the following information carefully if 

you are seeking to enrol your child at Telegraph Point Public School next year. 

Enrolment areas 

Many NSW Government schools have specific local enrolment areas. The designated intake areas are 

determined by the Department of Education. These schools ensure that there are enough places for stu-

dents who reside in their local enrolment area. Although preferable, designated local schools may not al-

ways be the closest public school to your home. Schools work with their local community to provide advice 

on public transport availability. 

The Enrolment of Students in NSW Government Schools policy sets out the entitlements and require-

ments for enrolment. Additional information for parents is available to explain recent changes to the enrol-

ment policy and can be accessed at https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-

schools/going-to-a-public-school/media/documents/changes-to-the-enrolment-policy-for-parents.pdf 

School Finder is the tool used to find your local NSW Government school. You can check your local 
school by using School Finder at https://schoolfinder.education.nsw.gov.au/ 

Out-of-area enrolment 

Schools may accept enrolments from outside their designated area if places are available. Such applica-

tions are subject to department policies. If the school is able to accommodate out-of-area enrolments, the 

school will advise you of any non-local enrolment selection criteria. If the demand for local enrolment ex-

ceeds the number of places available, out-of-area enrolments will not be available. 

Telegraph Point Public School is currently enrolled over our enrolment cap, and as such out-of-area en-

rolment places are not available. 

Online enrolment program 

We are trialling a new online enrolment process to apply to enrol your child at your local school. To apply 

online your child must be: 

• a NSW resident 

• an Australian or New Zealand citizen or permanent resident, and 

• living in the local enrolment area of the school for which you are submitting an application. 

Further information about enrolment, as well as links to online enrolment is available from our school web-
site at https://telegrappt-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 

Supervision of students before school 

Teachers are required to be on duty 30 minutes prior to the start of the school day. Therefore, there is no 

student supervision until 8:25am. We have had a number of children arriving to school at 8:00am, prior to 

the start of supervision. We ask you to ensure that children arrive at 8:25am or after supervision com-

mences. In the event that your child may need to be at school prior to 8.25am for any reason, please uti-

lise the Active OOSH available on site. Please see further information below.  

Active OOSH 

Active OOSH has begun operating from Telegraph Point Public School. I know for many families, this ac-

cessible and affordable service will have a significant impact on day-to-day life. Many families have made 

interim arrangements for the care of their children outside of school hours, but I now encourage all families 

to access the Active OOSH service onsite. Active OOSH will also be providing a vacation care service 

throughout the school holidays.  

Enrolments have commenced and can be accessed at https://www.activeoosh.com.au/enrol-now 
 

Duncan Adams 

Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/media/documents/changes-to-the-enrolment-policy-for-parents.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/media/documents/changes-to-the-enrolment-policy-for-parents.pdf
https://schoolfinder.education.nsw.gov.au/
https://telegrappt-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://www.activeoosh.com.au/enrol-now


 

Class Report - 5/6H Miss Hendriks 







Assembly Award Recipients - Term 2 Weeks 9 & 10 

Class safe respectful personal best teacher 

KW Zandah G Chloe E Aeden C Charlie P 

K/1C Riley W Jacinta C Zoe C Immity F 

2O Sophia M Rachel L Grace B Charlotte H 

3H Bonnie Jean S Joshua B Persia M Zack H 

4/5C     

5/6H Reuben F Sophie K Ella R Abi W 

Class safe respectful personal best teacher 

KW Bailan M Ebony S Luka R Desiree G 

K/1C Sienna B Lainey S Xander P Vivienne M 

2O Mitchell K Lincoln A Connor Q Leeroy S 

3H     

4/5C Evie C Myley Y Montana R Lochlann C 

5/6H Zoey L Felicity G Hugh C Finn R 



Bronze Awards 



This year’s ICAS Assessments will be held here at school next term. They are available to students in 

Years 2-6. Please note the Digital Technologies and Writing assessments are only available to Years 3-6. 

Further information about ICAS: 

ICAS AssessmentsTM are designed to recognise academic excellence. Students are assessed on 

their ability to apply classroom learning to new contexts, using higher-order thinking and problem-

solving skills. 

ICAS Assessments are online assessments, designed to recognise and reward academic excel-

lence. 

The assessments are based on the curricula for the relevant year. Students are asked to demon-

strate a deeper, integrated, and thorough level of knowledge. 

New ICAS Assessments are developed annually for each subject in every year level. This is to en-

sure an engaging and beneficial experience for all students. 

 

 

 

 

 

The parent payment system must be done directly to ICAS. The details are as follows: 

 

ICAS 



Positive Behaviour of Learning 



P&C Meeting 

Our next P&C meeting will be communicated in the next newsletter. 

Uniforms 

We have received school shirts, please contact the school office to arrange payment and collection. 

Canteen 

As you may be aware the canteen will need to be repaired before we can reopen but in the meantime we 

are looking into other options. We will communicate more information when available. 

Thank you 

A big thank you to Bunnings Port Macquarie for donating the sandpit digger for 

the students to use. They have certainly been well received. 

Many thanks, 

Mary Cas 

P&C President  

P&C Report 

Community 



Q. If you were to run away with the circus, what would your 

act be?  

A.  I would be Superman because he can fly. 

Q.  What have you liked the best about being back at Tele-

graph Point Public School site? 

A.  I have enjoyed playing soccer again on the big oval. 

Q. If you were a fruit what would it be and why? 

A.  Banana because they are yummy  and have a skin. 

Xavier B - 3H 

Q. If you could be any celebrity who would it be and why? 

A.  I would like to be Elton John because he plays the piano and 

I like the song Rocket Man. 

Q.  What have you liked the best about being back at Tele-

graph Point Public School site? 

A.  I like everything about being back here, I know the school 

and I feel comfortable. 

Q. If you were a fruit what would it be and why? 

A.  Peach because of their fury skin and during winter it can 

keep me warm. 

Ellie Reid - 3H 

Q. If you could be any celebrity who would it be and why? 

A.  I would like to be P!nk because she is really cool. 

Q.  What have you liked the best about being back at Tele-

graph Point Public School site? 

A.  I really like the new classrooms because they are bigger. 

Q. If you were a fruit what would it be and why? 

A.  Banana because they are tall. 

Bonnie-Jean S- 3H 
 



Q. If you could be any celebrity who would it be and why? 

A.  I would like to be XXXTentacion because he is a really cool 

rapper. 

Q. What have you liked the best about being back at Telegraph 

Point Public School site? 

A.  I have enjoyed being able to play sport on our oval again. 

Q. If you were a fruit what would it be and why? 

A.  Apple because they taste good and I like them. 

Kobi G - 3H 

Q. If you could be any celebrity who would it be and why? 

A. I would like to be Eminem because I really like his songs. 

Q. What have you liked the best about being back at Telegraph 

Point Public School site? 

A.  I just like being back here at this school. 

Q. If you were a fruit what would it be and why? 

A.  Apple because they are easy to eat and they taste good. 

 

Logan R - 3H 

Q. If you could be any celebrity who would it be and why? 

A.  I would like to be Roger Federer because I want to be a ten-

nis player like him. 

Q. What have you liked the best about being back at Telegraph 

Point Public School site? 

A.  I like that it is nice and quite here.  

Q. If you were a fruit what would it be and why? 

A. Rockmelon because not many people eat them. 
 

Eli A- 3H 


